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Comments Received BEFORE Planning Commission Agenda Publication 
Public 
Comment # 

Name Agenda Item Comment Summary or Full Comment if 
brief 

#1 
Esther 
Feng 

PH-4 

Email from resident who is not in favor of the 
proposed adaptive reuse project at 508-512 
South Ivy Avenue.  
 
The resident is not in favor of the proposal due 
to the current difficulty in driving through the 
alley south of the site. Resident has concerns 
that the proposed historic hotel use would 
impact the flow of traffic due to the possible 
increase in parked cars, making it even more 
difficult to drive through the alley. 

#2 Lily Meyer PH-4 

Email from resident who is not in favor of the 
proposed adaptive reuse project at 508-512 
South Ivy Avenue. 
 
The resident is not in favor of the proposal due 
to the already existing impact on parking from 
the Kingdom Hall of Jehovah Witnesses 
congregants. Resident has concerns that the 
proposed historic hotel use would further 
reduce parking availability on Colorado 
Boulevard for residents. 
 
Resident also has concerns regarding the 
possible increase in noise and traffic due to the 
proposed coffee and alcohol sales. 

Comments Received AFTER Planning Commission Agenda Publication 

#3 
Brian 

Yamaguchi 
PH-4 

Email from resident who is in strong favor of 
the proposed adaptive reuse project at 508-
512 South Ivy Avenue. 
 
The resident believes that the project would 
be a valuable addition to the community. 
Resident states that the homes hold significant 
historical and architectural value and, if the 
project is approved, would preserve the 
legacies of those who have contributed to the 
City’s history, honor the memory of Steve 
Baker, and provide a unique and engaging 
experience for residents and visitors that 
would contribute to the City’s economic 
vitality and cultural vibrancy. 
 
The resident also believes that, by approving 
this project, the Planning Commission would 
demonstrate its commitment to historic 
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preservation, sustainable development, and 
community enrichment.  

#4 
Brian 

Yamaguchi 
PH-3 

Email from resident who is in strong favor of 
the proposed construction of a new wireless 
telecommunications tower. 
 
The resident believes that the project will 
address the need for improved cell coverage in 
the area. Resident states that the unique 
geographical and safety considerations of the 
Monrovia Foothills as they relate to its 
susceptibility to wildfires highlights the 
importance of reliable communication in 
emergency situations. 
 
The resident also states that access to reliable 
cell coverage will attract businesses, foster 
communication, and ensure that Monrovia 
remains competitive in a digitally connected 
world. 
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